AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 1st day of June, 2011

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman 

      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman          

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        James Osborne, Town Engineer 



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Pat Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL, DELETIONS & CHANGES TO AGENDA 

Add On # 9B
 PURCHASE OF CLASS A TRUCK
Add On # 10   DATA PROCESSING: FLC Equipment & Supplies
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $826,909.33, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
ROUTE 300 SEWER TRUCK LINE
David Weinberg, Managing Member from Meadow Creek Development, LLC said Ross Winglovitz, Engineering Properties, has not arrived as of yet and the Town Board decided to go to item 6A on the agenda.  
6.
ZONING:


A.
JMF and 84 Realty / IB to R3 Change

Supervisor Booth said there have been two informational meetings held at the Jewish Community Center to answer questions for the residents in the area regarding the development of the vacant property located off of Stewart Avenue, adjacent to and behind the Jewish Community Center. They are proposing to develop this property as a luxury, market rate, rental residential development. A portion of the property is currently zoned as IB which only allows commercial development. Mr. Booth said both he and Councilman Woolsey attended both meetings and the residents had a positive overtone.  Supervisor Booth then asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, what the next step will be for this project. 
Mr. Taylor said if the Town Board decides to move forward with the process for the amendment to the Comprehensive Plan to include this zoning change and the Route 52 and Patton Road change The Board would authorize Supervisor Booth to move forward with the execution of the documents prepared by David Smith from VHB Engineering, Surveying and Landscape Architecture, P.C. The applicants have paid their equal shares which were deposited into the escrow fund that was set up to pay expenses for the changes in the Comprehensive Plan Amendment and the Zoning Amendment. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to solicit VHB Engineering, Surveying and Landscaping Architecture, P.C. to prepare the necessary documents for the change to the Comprehensive Plan that will be reviewed by the Law Firm of Rider, Weiner & Frankel, P.C. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello asked what the present zoning is for the property on Route 52 and Patton Drive and if this change could it be considered spot zoning. 

Supervisor Booth said presently the property is zoned B and the request is to change the zoning to R-2. This property already borders a property that is zoned R-2.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

The Town Board then reverted back to # 5 on the agenda.

5.
ROUTE 300 SEWER TRUCK LINE

David Weinberg, Managing Member of Meadow Creek Development, LLC and Ross Winglovitz, Principal for Engineering Properties, came before the Town Board. 

Supervisor Booth said the Route 300 Sewer Truck Line is a previous proposal that was discussed by the Town Board. This project was put on hold due to the economy. 

Mr. Taylor said the developer is proposing to install a trunk main that will serve the Driscoll Sub-Division and the Polo Club. It will also have the ability to serve other existing residential neighborhoods and properties up to the Public Service Building. Upon completion of the sewer truck line the developer will dedicate the main to the Town. Presently he is in the process of acquiring the easements necessary for the trunk line installation from property owners. Mr. Weinberg and Mr. Winglovitz are here tonight to discuss the cost of the truck line and the user fees imposed on the Driscoll Subdivision and the Polo Club.    

Mr. Weinberg said the two subdivisions that they are here tonight to discuss are the Driscoll Subdivision, consisting of 107 single family homes and the Polo Club  which will be 138 Townhomes. The Polo Club will be located on Route 300 north of Gardenertown Stables and the Driscoll Subdivision is located on Route 300 past the creek and before the Kroll Development. They are proposing to install 6,500 feet of twelve inch sewer main that will connect to the Gardenertown sewer main just past their properties. The main can accommodate the Kroll Development and it will give them the ability to tie into the main. With the current economic times it would be difficult for the builder to pay for the installation of the sewer truck line and the outside user fees. They have the following requests:

1. To waive the outside user fees.

2. To help with obtaining the remaining 5 easements needed for the project.

3. To make available grant money.

4. Bonding their fair share of installing the turning lane and light at Gardnertown Road or they are willing to do the engineering for the work.
5. To eliminate or adjust the Recreation Fees for the Driscoll Subdivision. In return they will dedicate 10% of the property as park land. The Polo Club has its own recreation on site. 

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING    JUNE 1, 2011     PAGE 3

Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio both asked if installation of the new trunk line could be increased to a 16” line.
Mr. Winglovitz said the existing line that they are tying into is 12”. Therefore their line must be 12”. 

Councilman Bello asked Mr. Weinberg who will bear the burden of the cost of the easements.

Mr. Winglovitz said the developer will be responsible for the cost of all the easements that need to be obtained.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there have been any changes in the status of obtaining easements from the property owners since the last status report. 

Mr. Winglovitz said there have been no changes since the status report that was given to the Town two months ago. 

Mr. Taylor said in the near future he will have an attorney client discussion with the Town Board regarding the recreation fees. 

Councilman Bello asked what the developer’s fair share will be for installing the turning lane and light at Gardnertown Road.

Mr. Winglovitz said after all the traffic studies were done with the anticipated traffic that their project will generate and the fair share formula that municipality’s use for their projects, it will be approximately 10%. He said he would ask the traffic engineers to talk to the Town Engineer to come up with an amount. 

Councilman Woolsey asked why the developer does not go to the State since Route 300 is a State Highway.

Mr. Taylor said the State does have jurisdiction over permitting the work requirement that is imposed by the Town Planning Board as part of its review of the project. 

Councilwoman Greene recommended that the Town Board do more research and have more discussion on this matter before making a decision.

The Town Board agreed.
Mr. Taylor requested that items B,C & D be discussed together.

B.
Grandfathering



C.
Building Area Amendment


D.
Lot Line Changes

Mr. Taylor said he has submitted each of these pre-drafted Local Laws to the Planning Board, Zoning Board and Code Compliance for their review. The Board has received a letter from Mr. Donnelly, the Planning Board Attorney, stating the Planning Board is in concurrence with all three proposals. They did have one comment on the length of the Lot Line Change Local Law. Code Compliance indicated they had no issues or comments. The Zoning Board has not submitted any comments as of yet. Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board if they are prepared to move forward in a formal fashion. If so the Town Board is required to send the introduced Local Laws to Planning Board, Zoning Board and Orange County Department of Public Planning. A public hearing will also have to be set. Mr. Taylor said he will prepare the Resolutions needed for the June 6th Town Board Meeting.
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7.
JUSTICE COURT: Audit

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the payment to the accounting firm of  Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni & Weddell. This is for the audit they did in connection with the Town’s engagement to perform, in accordance with attestation standards established by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants. There are specified agreed-upon procedures with respect to certain records and transactions of the Town of Newburgh Justice Court for the period ended December 31, 2010. This is for the purpose of assisting the Town of Newburgh in evaluating the Town of Newburgh Justice Court records. The cost of the audit is  $5,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 13, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay veterinarian services performed by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of April 2011 in the amount of $143.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said all of the T-94 Accounts are donation accounts for the care of animals in the shelter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: 
A.
Award of Material Bid (Item #2)

Todd Depew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, came before the Town Board. He said as per instructions from the Town Board he sent a certified letter to K & A Trucking, who was the last bidder for the Item # 2 crushed stone bid, asking for a sample of the stone they quoted for their bid at a price of $16.90 delivered to the Town of Newburgh. Mr. DePew said the sample did not meet the Town of Newburgh’s requirements. The Highway Department is requesting to award the Item Crushed Stone bid to the next highest bidder, Bruce G. Donahue. 
Mr. Taylor said the Town requirements were not met by K & A Trucking in regards to its request to produce a sample of the material that would meet the Town’s requirements. On those basis the Town Board is in a position to determine that K & A Trucking did not meet the Town’s requirements and instead award the bid for Item # 2 crushed stone to the next lowest bidder. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the Item # 2 Crushed Stone to the next lowest bidder, Bruce G. Donahue, for the Item 2 crushed stone delivered to the Town of Newburgh at a rate of $18.10 per ton. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.         (Add On) PURCHASE OF CLASS A TRUCK

James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. He said originally the Town Board wanted to buy a Class A Truck with an automatic transmission. They priced the trucks that are on State Bid, which is a price lower than a dealer can offer. A cab and chassis with an automatic transmission had a cost of around $125,000.00. The same truck with a standard transmission will cost between $15,000.00 to $18,000.00 less. 
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Councilman Piaquadio asked the cost to replace a clutch.

Mr. LaColla said to replace a clutch would cost approximately $3,500.00. 

Councilwoman Greene said the manual transmission limits the people who can drive the truck.

Supervisor Booth suggested putting this truck out to bid with both an automatic and standard transmission. The rest of the Board agreed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize James LaColla, Head Mechanic, to go out to bid for a Class A Truck with both a manual and standard transmission. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
(Add On)   DATA PROCESSING: FLC Equipment & Supplies

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $287.49 from the Computer Reserve account number 1680-200, with a current balance of $43,298.81, to purchase a NETGEAR JGS524 10/100/1000 Mbps Gigabit Ethernet Switch 24XRJ45 8,000 MAC Address Table 2 MB Buffer Memory. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a NETGEAR JGS524 10/100/1000 Mbps Gigabit Ethernet Switch 24XRJ45 8,000 MAC Address Table 2 MB Buffer Memory from FLC Equipment and Supplies, located in Cornwall, New York for the amount of $287.49. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to spend $478.16 from the Computer Maintenance Account 1680497 to purchase the Windows Remote Desktop Services 2008 R2-1 User CAL-(Open License) from FLC Equipment and Supplies, located in Cornwall, New York This account has a current balance of $29,542.79. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said currently the server has the capability for 40 users. This license will enable 5 outside users to also use the server. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to use funds from the Computer Maintenance account 1680497 to purchase three one-time setup services from CIT-e-NET for the amount of $30.00 and an application subscription 5/30/11 through 5/29/12 annual base web site service application for the amount of $250.00 for a total of $280.00 from CIT-e-NET located in Little Falls, New Jersey. The current balance in this account is $29,542.79, minus $478.16, for the purchase mentioned in the above motion. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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11.
ANTICIPATED EXECUTIVE SESSION: Orange County Choppers

MOTION was made at 8:16 by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the possible litigation involving the Orange County Choppers Organization for its defaults of payment to the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:40 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session but action is anticipated now. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the attorney for the Town to commence and initiate litigation against Orange County Choppers, LLC, for its default under the IDA Pilot Agreement, and default of its 2011 payment under that Pilot Agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
